SENATOR THE HON MURRAY WATT
MINISTER FOR EMPLOYMENT AND WORKPLACE RELATIONS

Mr Greg Vines
Chief Executive Officer
Comcare

Dear M}Vﬁlfw 6 ,\7

On 29 July 2024, I was sworn in as the Commonwealth Minister for Employment and
Workplace Relations. As the responsible Minister for the administration of the Safety,
Rehabilitation and Compensation Act 1988 and the Work Health and Safety Act 2011,1 am
writing to provide you with strategic direction in the form of the attached Ministerial Statement
of Expectations.

As outlined in the Department of Finance’s Regulator Performance (RMG 128) guidance,
Ministerial Statements of Expectations should be issued or refreshed every 2 years for all
Commonwealth entities with regulatory functions, or earlier if there is a change in Minister,
change in regulator leadership, or significant change in Commonwealth policy. While noting
your operational independence, clear expectations from government to regulators can help
drive better regulator performance, providing an enabling environment that supports the
implementation of best practice.

I would appreciate your response in the form of an updated Statement of Intent, outlining how
you intend to meet the updated expectations. To ensure transparency and accountability, the
Statements of Expectations and Intent should be published and made available on your website.
These statements should also be incorporated into Public Governance, Performance and
Accountability Act 2013 processes (for example, by including a link to the published documents
in relevant corporate documents) for best practice.

Thank you for your timely assistance with this matter. I look forward to your response.

Yours sincerely
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